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Superintendent Message:
Bond Projects Update, Sept. 8, 2017

 
Dear Scarsdale Community: 

As we welcome our students back into our buildings for the 2017-18 new school year, it is a
good time to update our larger community on the status of the different facility projects that are
currently underway, as well as those that are in the planning stages.

First, the projects funded by the 2014 Bond and the Scarsdale Schools Education Foundation are
at different stages of completion, based on the complexity of the work and their respective
timelines. Here is the status of this work by building:

● Edgewood 
○ Main Office - Completed with only final touches to be added, including permanent carpet
installation. The new main entrance stairs and ramp are also complete. The new canopy is
expected to be finished shortly.
○ Library Addition - Demolition was completed before students arrived; exterior work will
continue, as scheduled, through the fall and winter with anticipated completion in late spring
2018. 

● Heathcote

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K2gNAai0z8wkMHgx28heuC55ycg_Mkp9ZoW6OBeXiXvs2AGhuwLvGr__z0IxJAsdDk1AsX2RYOcIQeNRD776NzBtwqYLwsXzAY-u_WobvNG9P9QJAMOBbYbPHSQEGOlDujHWeOKlaVrTwZxNlL7BxGnRhE8bmsUM_Y2lLNXgN2Tlj2XQ8yzzsJ7NJrPuLMUryd0yATklorsOUAGXh_5rttCaAtI5ugaqez96M4Jaze2FSaUGv4ir-EisS060CgSKW04BHUMsUKHICGrNHB8D-5iFzShVqqgZWChBF40ctjiRf28AfKXErxa-dK5cAdP7PlrkmubYmnpb81x1Hnsk1PYwcHdIqia7Fg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K4RlJUlhjt5zoqamIArOY-8R07IVEEsXAJFkjq1D8M3k85dEzcKqwrkdp5YGEfKB0c1QRCPVIOZYHf19u4ALvGe530ixswsM7yL5r0v0uOEY6Tj6-V2keB53Lhe6zj1fY-MxT_AM1eaRmsDbXyTqNttWdQf8gTqVcwGDmBB9kAFXI3Fltz8taBTa0FA8HIG9Vwdpx9rByC7baEqwC4qyRtyFpbY9QfZ0XYXsNBcupMBc00EbDL9f0fQIjsyKlOMAU2qx2SaikbyQ9BAMDeVA9JWJIR0bpBjeBapuOn_tO5p_t4sGpy0q0V8z-hnmRylcA5fHoQzBv0vg8OfbE0s7e1GZ3MzcHSeMng==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K2gNAai0z8wkj9dMOc8daxeXIUbBsyyNyBIF17rFT4Q7Qzu0D0bmpzgFcZNRrbj-Q0APrO6xqhwO5tcp7LTUH2Kw3y7upBFaC4bwkRo6yIZqW9B7ANaXH-idyLOPOwrg8vvonv_5apCw18geLKP_6cnQ-81JRK1qZx09rkZNmfM3lP0tfzn8eL_uTvil743Ex4wXDycH2WCZvq98X6HA5FlkGtJ2p_Jf6mg9Bd_I8bcOP3hOXUwoebJ2mLbuC4xvoXWMse-ZtE9WaguhDGnVQX73zBMputt7wY40qW6dgL6BvJ9Uy9aSlwvequKB0JUdqM1Jy0bgDPnxqw1Aw7DDxpEcAnEyXN-rUtUVASwJ6VzQ&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K2gNAai0z8wkdS9a29IXrIKQGIfNC0dNgCUIyFbFiSJEQfVgcVd6aKfudDh0_DcdXUZI4oQKnVzPQLBiwQXH4xiye7Xb0CWkCPGKN1HhGM6vUC2Bvf_PJTvgqKG6ja3ifBzNXTWyyFz0vOC-TX2u8srk6rmHEcLJ3qdVFf5z_eUlSQ62EchxnxEOFrh6Mf218o93xRWLCYE7qGKjPQjvyDZu51e8umcepp0aSB0ElssFV7wQre_0djo7TrTCqRmv6X4Su60l0kH0o_3FlDZeNFcHNgWsGrzPMKcZF-LYhM0BrJRcLF_KBHbNRqOTpv0zI45bwu-HtBdHKzDTRE1-YNw1Xof1DujDoo31-ZfwHJyo&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K2gNAai0z8wk9-aRVRI8CTZCwWwPBfuSBqzXR_y9tsUclkwCTO62s8Yf_5vw3YyiyJLEcLYVff-qg0I4h12bTWKnG_Cm8nz6aHN0sFcRX1Fqtdod3eS4FTT2_cW2H76rMD9feZThLIdQidwycOjHGepElIW0ZCzn_0dCK-LauX7sC_ddwJsVtSkow9HPx4MqI6xCCLCB4c-7jjEQeNnV8KJWHedVKbFXnGryMa5x8kuvWbaA-bldK1eEHQ0CqM3Va0A30K1n_0rHrDmxAEqgD7jHl4QV7M2mvtH7G4l17rWDTwrOod2hXBvV4s56oPoEWghhMN3hgY-PnxhgVmzrwDF0Hhi0FtgyHRYgf-5vJKoV&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K2gNAai0z8wktfk33RgjrtsvSfnSFhyjq4fXZEcqzWJbFqeYRxcZ_jDi-tNKZuNRyHqTNHaCz5xAqzsVIrOfhbNQsAjXStb7x9xx5B888XpZqBkVHJuyXxNAbOm0cj8eUBdMrswbRn39qnZJWW21Gnx-fxGw4CI9A_zbeVaXKr1OR15bJNeNshrZaYEBORJRgwnbbi5xFQ3nL5COh1Cx1dNJr41CADdabZYB7iOWdVkoJcwuSLXE_7zZLJEcdMXALX4nFG_HUfIJXe40L5CzgjGtDkSIQBWVc7MowvmQn6lJgdyXyD1V-zMmY173Ff6qWJUaVG0jq0yyNJua-AqikrKoNok7NKEMl8l32XJNsqNlwyHgZYTnuVxTh0-MaMe7nQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K4RlJUlhjt5zBTMtMJ3Va2w8qucwTjmpxBWOZRw6wqDFyc2-R5y_cvbhVYORtv6KVVZ6z40zPZQCKW6iLu7kzA-mGtz31DdUHkMYlu-rOJakiFpweiHnaIk6__f_m83ET3d9tP7XZvwy&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K4RlJUlhjt5zIJyGeOtzTH3QvIH3gb-1sN88uH8xqQ84dKBsJ99_ZpfzOPxneWc6LK0BaOs6CS81Eiol18owCDYGY6SUPhYZ2Kz4mBcmREFTRcPvLAonP2O6tkdQgiimgO7dlPDrECekyFcOAAvMbyFkqz40ILsP92nrMNfi41B8HPFu2ixQz0iyjx1KDwuMOY1l0xphRuPq8TxvSVIAVWX5tIsBiEKRSASeuqmuGJzMz85O0veEmoRW9div_1RsVrzQGUzXBmZLRkxSiy_pVVFPN3t9CY0ZXBOgBDn0_Jnc9or6-v0R7RMJDEZrEpgJ16n7teSav6cRwdlfdghOOSFjowNqNTGcPw==&c=&ch=
http://ui.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1122207991411&p=oi
http://ui.constantcontact.com/sa/fwtf.jsp?m=1122207991411&ea=&a=1128828907505


○ Multi-Purpose Room Addition - Demolition was completed before students arrived;
exterior work will continue, as scheduled, through the fall and winter with anticipated
completion in late spring 2018.

● Middle School
○ Instrumental Music Room Addition - Completed on time before student arrival.
○ Band Room Renovations - Completed on time before student arrival.

● High School 
○ Fitness Center - Open for student use on September 11th. All major equipment has been
installed and the Center has been cleaned and approved for occupancy.
○ Learning Commons - Work continues in this area. Scheduled to be completed in late
November.
○ Athletic & PE Offices - Completed and open.
○ I-Lab - Near completion, but unable to be occupied until completion of the Learning
Commons (enables access).
○ HS Courtyard Drainage - Work continues in this area. Due to its location in an enclosed
area, surrounded by classrooms, work will occur only during non-student hours. We are
awaiting an updated schedule based on these shortened work hours; we don't anticipate this
complex project to be finished before the new year. 
○ Design Lab - Work continues in this area; however it has been delayed due to the adjacent
work in the courtyard which is accessed through the Design Lab space. We are awaiting an
updated work schedule but do not anticipate this work to be completed until after the new
year. 

Additional construction photos may be seen on our website here

In addition to the ongoing work at these buildings, the District has been engaged in planning for
additional facilities work to be funded by a bond issuance. The current timeline for this proposed
bond project calls for a December 14th vote. 

The current scope of this facilities work is centered around District-wide health and safety
improvements, including construction of security vestibules at all elementary buildings and the
Middle School; the District-wide replacement of aging building systems including roofs, boilers,
and electrical panels; installation of new or replacement air ventilation systems; and a significant
expansion and renovation of Greenacres. Archived documents leading up to the current proposed
list of projects can be found on our website here. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K_jnFzydnpXyvjRcEsAEpfOYk3IwG-GEwZxVbzmnB2KsnQBUTxtxdF9alpgfQIwRSnfIILuYfh9Y82Lg42v6GMQy46lK5x7Ag8U_NVX4g2N0qQolgMGfIspm50fW8lepBX36knfrPockQOYZf2ezZtpnKyqAVrDt_7Q2kBFiBZ2vb_Z5syBcMr6YTa8T6qMJTyfE9e08kiweFwzfrKNaDawaRjTI4FnWUuq-ZDCRsuNL43DZVQSZGiMYZ0iyuiv4UbR_5iOSU7TS2ysqLicBDjCCvIbrDphnArEpfUV1mP4KaPTQqcL2WNE8xuWzfpcBc6GzWjsH0PzVGp74i4qOgww4zj0ZnzsF0L33eO3Pk72AnZDAbwbccwA=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K_iOKdAE-RiqLMthK0WThQ7V045sSPZUNukLaqkGH3IxmTsnzKoe5s9b63vWKwVdvkwmPA80qzGFC2-lzh9D8T7VD7d_ROZyfEpdKYr77JfvN9e_MS46e6koKc68sq2NITRMOnRwJwiOhaZKFdHVMrRTlOR80dHPLxGRaGpVNbYkavQD81CU9IUbHr5lR28ttAenmwQZjgspSkIQ5F9uHJ1Cuo9-dNvarBuiGs4uzg4sleflEQmmu7jh-cIdAwKxVtvzww_IXonUAC4oRN1Tov5Xrgw7qQVWip3DWo5X5ds5_XF56VN6l_iOUwqI5IHA7R8QgHHWtQLqoqI1tFHEt4s4k18nVFvE7RsFm7C9Wc6_i-_QDg5Mq8k=&c=&ch=


At the August 24, 2017, Board meeting, the District's facilities-related consultants (architects,
construction managers, SEQRA, and financial) presented comprehensive updates on their
ongoing work to the Board and the community. Directly related to the current proposed bond
scope and its implementation were the presentations by BBS Architects & Engineers and Park
East Construction (construction managers). Their presentations may be seen on our website
 here.

BBS Architects presented an update on building plans at Greenacres, including a review of the
renovations to the existing structure and a video rendering of the exterior of the building's
proposed additions. At Greenacres, planned improvements include updates of all building
systems, interior renovations of most instructional spaces, and the addition of eight classrooms,
a learning commons, and a new multi-purpose room replacing a similar room which will be
converted into a kitchen. The Learning Commons is proposed to address the need for lunch
space and to provide a common space for cooperative group work, cross-curricular
experiences, student-driven events, clubs, and celebrations, as well as professional learning and
teacher research (a Learning Commons is also near completion at the High School, serving
similar functions at a secondary level).

Park East Construction, the construction management firm, shared with the Board and community
their extensive experience in the field, managing billions of dollars worth of projects; their
extensive responsibilities during any given construction project; and an initial draft project
schedule and construction implementation plan for the Greenacres aspect of the proposed
facilities work. Park East emphasized that their top priority on any school-related capital project
is safety. They assure this by following the highest industry standards for barrier and containment
devices, debris removal, protective equipment, and air and noise monitoring, to name just a few,
and by working closely with building administration. They will also have dedicated on-site staff
at each location, including two individuals stationed at Greenacres. 

Park East's construction schedule of the proposed work at Greenacres, based on a December
bond vote date is, as follows:

● Summer 2019 - Construction begins on additions and interior renovations.
● Fall 2019 -Spring 2020 - Construction continues on additions only. 
● Summer 2020 - Construction continues on additions and interior renovations.
● September 2020 - Work is completed for opening of school.

A contingent schedule, in the event of a delayed vote or stalling of the State Education
Department approval process, could push this schedule back one year. Regardless, renovation
work in the current building would occur only during the summer months. 

Finally, Park East discussed and illustrated initial construction implementation plans for
Greenacres. These initial draft plans showed the phasing of the work and areas of safe egress
from the current building, and where solid wall barriers would be constructed inside the building
(similar to the current ongoing Edgewood and Heathcote projects). Park East also showed the
fencing around the construction area, and the location of the staging area across the road on the
hard-surface playing areas. 

During this past week, the Greenacres Building Committee, consisting of teachers, parents,
community members, Board members, administration, and consultants, held its first meeting to
begin its discussions regarding the further refinement of Greenacres plans, including safety and
logistics during and post construction. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S4gSGlMfG4soylgLWqdupDFcNp3utH9MgiFL1AUreZqH5Uq_Rtp_K7zcg4mpd6QUBX70oygLheS805wi1SAxHQ_9rnVJHeS9hWpUMg3dg4sAWBJEVWeiTgNTnCRjRdeJD-P-ysgCPXT5DPmWfRxtr0fvgUVj4HIJYI5_8wFcdBniEy3Hmy9YZ4e9VU_wrPJyEpQr7Pv1zscn9dx-1dOziFfI5Hzobh9Ff7CTW1wM3AdXUCwV0oGr9SbHqfPV-8NuoBI9xuFboko0wJYrO57qXoqkOojXR-RRxQyfSFWmIAkV1IFZ-c0E5CMJn5xrqxY7ra7b5DFQfYTik18w0bc1bo8TWvX303jb1tzQxZ7mTz7ZryOGqsrqUXySx4JMrMmEWEtqk4I3d2yyov1-1VaoZbqFh0Ue_Re8GPS427zboNCy0th2v1N-GStLpupGk1OSptB7xf9CleZ5UfGCgLAemMY_FRmxVXfZfo6I_8gW2EeCT1hM48krfJwzws8h2Z5yfb4NARWQs54=&c=&ch=


At the upcoming Board meeting on September 11th, both BBS Architects and Park East
Construction will present further updates on their work. 

We will continue to communicate on a weekly basis throughout the early fall in an effort to assure
that you are receiving the most accurate information possible. 

Sincerely,

Dr. Thomas Hagerman
Superintendent of Schools
&
Stuart Mattey
Assistant Superintendent for Business and Facilities

Scarsdale District Office
2 Brewster Road

Scarsdale, NY
(914) 721-2525


